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The Voter's Choice Act is very secure and opens voting to more than just rich retired people
who can vote any time they wish.
Working people need more access and this Choice Act provides it to them.
It is important to allow more access to the polls and decision making.
There are thousands of people in our county who can't take off to vote at the polls on election
day.
They are trying to pay for their family support.  Voting is important but not if you will have
your pay docked if you leave early to vote.

This is a ridiculous idea that there is voter fraud and unsecured drop off boxes.  None if this
has been proven and just feeds into the erroneous assumption of the MAGA Republicans that
Mr Biden stole the Presidency.

Let's not feed into this manic rhetoric and keep access to our elections open and inviting for all
who wish to cast a vote.

We must retain the Voter's Choice Act

Cathy Trevino
1574 Seabridge Lane
Oxnard, CA 93035
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